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We can’t change  

their  past,   

But we can 

rewrite their future. 

The Hallie Hill Howler 
 Meet our Board of Directors! 

 Harvey Jay Loew  
   Vice-President 

 
Harvey claims to be semi-retired as he is still being called upon 
from time to time for his counsel as a management and organiza-
tional consultant. He received a Bachelor of Arts in Psychology 
at San Jose State University and after a year traveling in Europe 
and singing for his supper, he returned to San Jose to earn a 
Master of Science in Cybernetic Systems, specializing in human 
behavior.  
 
Before coming to the Charleston area, Harvey lived and worked 
in Chicago and in California. He and his wife, Sherri, are about 
to celebrate their 30th wedding anniversary in August! They 
both enjoy international and domestic travel. They were about to 
leave for an African safari when Covid-19 kicked in. 

 
Harvey lives with his wife, Sherri, and their two 16-year-old cats, Dilly Bar and Mele Kaliki. He has 
many interests and hobbies and has recently transitioned from playing baseball and tennis to play-
ing golf, swimming, and bike riding. Music has been, and will always be, a large part of Harvey’s 
life. 
 
Harvey’s pets and how he found Hallie Hill, in his own words: 
 
“My first pet while in graduate school was a stray. I named her 
Gateau, thinking it was French for cat. I later found out 
‘gateau’ is French for cake! Before moving to Chicago, I had a 
golden retriever for five years. I was sad to leave her behind, 
but I found a wonderful family to care for her before moving to 
the Windy City on the 89th floor of the John Hancock Building! 
 
When I first met Sherri, she had two cats and I quickly discov-
ered I was extremely allergic. It was a tossup as to whether she would choose me or the cats - I think 
I won by a whisker! After 15 years of marriage, we came upon two rescue kittens and to our sur-
prise and delight, I now was not allergic.  Dilly Bar and  Mele Kaliki were here to stay! 
 

July, 2020 
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Zeus    July, 

  2020 

Recovering from a knee replacement, I was fortunate to have Leigh Wechter as my 
home care physical therapist. After one of our walks in my Poplar Grove neighborhood, 
she asked if I would be willing to host a presentation to introduce Hallie Hill to our com-
munity. The event was a huge success, thanks to Jennifer’s captivating presentation. I 
started visiting Hallie Hill, learning from Jennifer’s experiences and insights. When 
Leigh invited me to a board meeting, I became further impressed meeting Helen 
Bradham and other board members. After becoming a board member in 2018, I initiat-
ed the first Hallie Hill golf tournament fundraiser, which was held at the Links at Stono 
Ferry, where I am a member. The fundraiser’s success can be attributed to a dedicated 
golf committee, staff, and volunteers. The following year we increased our gross profit to 
Hallie Hill and expected to do the same in 2020, until Covid-19 came along. We hope it 
will be prudent for us to resume the event November 16, 2020. If not, look for the event 
in the spring of 2021! 

Dilly Bar Mele Kaliki 



  

3 

 

  July, 

 2020 

The volunteers are back! Masks, gloves and social distancing are the new normal.   Humans 
happy! Dogs and cats happy! Lots of love at Hallie Hill!  We are all hoping that this virus 

craze is over soon.  Stay safe everyone and wear a mask!!  Thanks volunteers for all you do. 

Welcome back,   Michele,  Volunteer Coordinator  

Don’t forget to check the 

volunteer board in the 

tack room in the barn! 

Lots of great information 

can be found there! 
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WE ARE ON OUR WAY, BUT ARE NOT QUITE THERE YET! 

Every  donation helps tremendously! 

PLEASE HELP RAISE THE WOOF BY  CLICKING HERE!  

Thank You for your contribution! 

GOLD  

42 Shingles 

John Gratiot 

21 Shingles 

Michael Miller 

Willie Carswell 

20 Shingles 

Marcia Hider 

Dorothy and Frank  

    Farfone 

Harvey Loew 

SILVER  

10 Shingles  

Robert Marshburn 

8 Shingles 

Michael and Linda 

Brifnek 

Laura & Torsten Kunze 

6 Shingles 

Glenn Kudlevicz 

Barbara Maguire 

Jacqueline Connors 

Danny Dandridge 

4 Shingles 

Martha Hayworth 

Dana Clark 

McKenzie Glass 

Janet Mendola 

Karen Johnson-Aaron 

Martin Tungate 

Paul Ehinger 

Michele Bayme 

Connie Nelson 

Joan Race 

Rose Sullivan 

Cathie Havelka 

Heather Maffeo 

Pamela Ingram 

Linda Thomas 

Bonnie Cooper 

Ivey Dunaway 

Jamie & Van Mixson 

Catherine Skelly 

Susan Bedard 

Nicole Preuss 

Bobbi Barnes 

Carol Linville 

BRONZE  

3 Shingles 

Brian Cantrell 

2 Shingles 

Laura Allison 

Tom Sutton 

Robert Holley 

Linda Thomas 

Claudette Coyer 

Joe & Carol Ross 

Kelly Cater 

Darlene Sires 

Jessica Smith 

Amy Samonds 

Janet Fincannon 

Sandra Anderson 

Joanne Threlfall 

Lauralee Hansen 

Tracy Needham 

Scott and Christine               

   Bell 

Robin Mace 

1 Shingle 

Crystal Carlson 

Mary K Dirr 

 

Neltie Linker 

Lois Jarvi 

Wendy Graham 

Emily Cravedi 

Anne Palmer 

Duncan Nowling 

Kimberly Limberiou 

Vicki Miller 

Shirley Gamble Cordes 

Beth Thomas 

Stephanye Aguayo 

Anita Gaither 

Genovaite Butski 

Patricia Singley 

Arlette Geffert 

https://www.classy.org/campaign/raise-the-woof/c286805
https://give.classy.org/raise-the-roof
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   July, 

   2020 

Get there early      

for lots of  

GREAT stuff!  

See you at the sale!  

 

Have a  

donation  

to make to  

the sale?  

Please email:  

info@halliehill.com 
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Having been “cheated” out of the first date 
scheduled for the picnic (by the weather), I 
think members were “hell bent” on the picnic 
happening on June 6. Lots of folks showed 
up at the Food Lion rendezvous point, happy 
to see one another amidst the pandemic that 
has thwarted many plans. 
 
Soon Dave, in his MGA, was leading us to 
the Hallie Hill Animal Sanctuary just a few 
miles from our meeting spot. Irene and I did 
have a laugh of delight as Phil Odom (ahead 
of us on the stretch) let us hear what his As-
ton was capable of! 
  
Setting up our chairs—6 feet apart under the 

trees in front of the cabin, we agreed it was great to be back with other members and at the Sanctu-
ary where so much sacrificial work is done for the animals in need. Despite the lack of volunteers 
due to COVID-19, Jennifer Middleton and her small stafff continue to see that animals get to the 
vet when needed, that special medicines are available for some needy animals and that all residents 
get fed, watered and loved! 
 
In welcoming us to Hallie Hill, Jennifer addressed the group astutely making an extended analogy 
between our caring for our classic cars and the Sanctuary caring for the animals. It was quite obvi-
ous (and appreciated) that she had put much thought into the analogy. 
 
Individuals had brought their own lunches this year (oh, did I miss the smorgasbord of prior 
years—sandwiches, fruit, salads, and DESSERTS!) but the Club supplied iced drinks—much en-
joyed on the hot day (thank you, Lynn and Dave). Pat Kreuzer kindly distributed sets of individu-
ally wrapped homemade chocolate chip cookies! 
 
After eating, those who desired went on a tour of the facility. Several newcomers to the Club or 
guests of members soon realized what a special place this is. We were introduced to the lovable 
ragtag group of pups that occupy the bunk house. It was amazing to watch blind Precious navigate 
his way around! Dogs in the barn enjoyed their cooling fans and our attention. 
 
Some of the group also experienced the cat area, remarking how spacious it was. Keep in mind, 
Hallie Hill has about 150 dogs and 50 cats! 
 
Club members stacked their contributions on the nearby golf cart, many also making monetary do-
nations. One donation that garnered a lot of comment were the big rolls of the time’s most valued 
commodity—toilet paper for the staff! If you are reading this and were not able to make the picnic 
and wish to make a contribution, please send your check to Hallie Hill Animal Sanctuary, 5604 
New Rd., Hollywood, SC 29449.  
  
With rain coming, we rushed to get our LBCs home—surely, they might melt if they got wet! Ire-
ne’s TR4A proved to be a worthy “steed,” safely delivering us back to East Cooper. 
 
Our own Lynn and Dave Rosato deserve an extra shout out for their efforts on picnic day and all 
year long at Hallie. Dave fixes ANYTHING that needs it, and Lynn volunteers her time at the 
Sanctuary and on TV spots to promote the facility and advertise some adoptable “fur people.” 

BCCC Annual Picnic 
By Mille Horton, BCCC Club Member 

https://www.britishcarclubcharleston.com/Picnic.mp4
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Heat is a 4 Letter Word! 

A reminder as the heat increases... 

Chrissie 

   July, 

  2020 
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Chrissie 

      

  

      What is Patreon? 

Patreon is a place where we share exclusive content with our community in exchange for a 
monthly donation.  

 

     What kind of things will be shared? 

 Behind-the-scenes photos and videos, including: 

  Daily life at the sanctuary 

  Vet visits 

  Profiles of new animals 

  Interviews with staff 

  Stories of some of our animal residents 

 

        What about the higher membership levels?  
(Please                                                                                ) 

• Ability to vote on new animal names 

• Hallie Hill bumper sticker 

• Personalized holiday card 

• Private tour of the sanctuary 

• Invitation to an exclusive annual reception at the sanctuary 

 

 

          ⏱  So what are you waiting for? 

           Join us on Patreon today! Click this link to get started! 

   July, 

   2020 

Become a  

Patron of 

Hallie Hill 

Today!! 

https://www.patreon.com/halliehill


  

9 

Zeus 

CLICK HERE TO LEARN MORE  

   July, 

   2020 

Not shopping for gifts 

right now? You don’t 

have to—give the gift 

of safe, warm and dry 

for your furry friends 

at Hallie Hill!  

Sponsor a canine   

cabin or cat condo in 

the name of that    

special person...it will        

definitely fit perfectly!  

https://halliehill.com/sponsorship/
https://halliehill.com/sponsorship/
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Flea 

Zeus    July, 

   2020 

Have you seen our FULL PAGE  

ads in Charleston Magazine? 

These ads were generously  

sponsored by a friend of  

Hallie Hill! We thank you! 

May, 2020 

June, 2020 

July, 2020 

Please Save These Dates! 

                          July 18th - Pawp Up Yard Sale  

    Consign Charleston 8am  - 12pm 

 

August 8th -  Laps for Love    

   Support our swimmers at Halliehill.com! 

 

                      November 16th -  Putting for Paws  

                            Stono Ferry Golf Club - details coming soon! 
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Daniela Dana 
Jennifer 

THIS is Hallie Hill!.... 

Many thanks to Katy Roberts, 

of Katy Roberts Media, for 

shooting and producing this 

wonderful video! 

 It is guaranteed to make you 

want to visit this amazing place! 

  

Click on the picture 

above and enjoy!  

    CLICK  HERE TO  GET STARTED 

   July, 

   2020 

https://halliehill.com/hallie-hill-video-by-katy-roberts-media/
https://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_ge_rl_rd_gw?_encoding=UTF8&captcha_verified=1&newts=1&ref_=nav_logo&ref_=smi_chpf_redirect
smile.amazon.com
SMILE.AMAZON.COM
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 We Found Our Fur-ever Homes!! 

Annie thanks the   

Collins Family! 

Lenny thanks the 

Wade Family! 

Gouda thanks the 

Riley Family! 

Buddy II thanks the 

Brudos Family! 

   July, 

  2020 

Lil Rosie thanks 

Roxanne Cumbee! 

Penelope thanks  

Hilary Kastleman! 

Rudolph thanks the 

Shealy Family! 

Tanq thanks the 

McCormack Family!  

Rufus thanks the 

Whitworth Family! 



  

13 

Chrissie 

Flea 

Zeus    July, 

  2020 

 

 We Found Our Fur-ever Homes!! 

Cassie thanks the  

Cail Family! 

Fernando (Fernie) 

thanks Joan Race! 

Maria (Deloris) thanks 

Nick Johnstone! 

Wilson thinks the  

Whetzel Family! 

Lucy thanks Dana 

Treadway Clark! 
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Scleroderma  

 

 

   July, 

   2020 

https://healthypets.mercola.com/sites/healthypets/

archive/2012/01/12/catnip-fun-facts.aspx 

Catnip, catmint, catwort, field balm -- it doesn't mat-
ter what you call it. Lions, tigers, panthers, and your 
common domestic tabby just can't seem to get 
enough of this fragrant herb. 

Originally from Europe and Asia, minty, lemony, 
potent catnip -- Nepeta cataria -- has long been associated with cats. Even its Latin-
derived cataria means "of a cat." And research shows that cats big and small adore this 
weedy, invasive member of the mint family. But why do they like catnip so much? Is it safe? 
And what does it mean if your cat doesn't like it? 

Catnip's Effects 

It's genetics that determines whether your feline friend falls for this cousin to basil and orega-
no. About one cat in two inherits a sensitivity to the herb. But you won't know if your kitten 
is one of them until sometime between ages 3 and 6 months. 

Catnip's allure is in its volatile oil, specifically one chemical in that oil -- nepetalactone. 
Found in catnip's leaves, stems, and seeds, it only takes one or two sniffs of that wondrous oil 
before susceptible felines are licking, chewing, and rolling head-over-tail in kitty bliss. 

Though intense, that bliss is usually short-lived, lasting about 10 minutes for most cats. For 
some, the euphoria translates into aggressive playfulness. At the same time, it makes others 
mellow and calm. But no matter what reaction your cat has, once the pleasure passes it'll be 
about two hours before kitty responds to catnip again. 

Catnip: Toys and Training 

Because cats do respond to catnip again and again, the herb can be a powerful training aid. 

Want to keep kitty from clawing furniture? Rub a scratching post with catnip to make it more 
appealing. Bought a new cat bed? Sprinkle a little of the herb on kitty's cushion to make it 
more attractive to your feline friend. 

You can also provide enrichment for an indoor kitty by creating catnip toys. Sprinkle a bit of 
the herb into an old sock, then knot the top. Or put a big pinch of catnip in a small paper bag 
and crush the bag into a tight ball. 

The intensity of kitty's response to toys and training will be affected by the type of catnip you use. 
While most cats enjoy the herb dried or fresh, they're usually less interested in catnip sprays, 
which generally don't contain enough nepetalactone to appeal to most felines. 

Fortunately for kitty, catnip -- which is non-addictive and safe to eat -- is easy to grow in a sunny 
window. You can even go so far as to create your own kitty garden with one pot of catnip and one 
of wheat, oat, rye, or barley grass. Not only will kitty enjoy both, but having its own house plants 
may keep kitty out of yours. If you plant catnip directly in the garden, remember that, like most 
mints, it's a vigorous, sometimes invasive, grower. 

Catnip's potency doesn't last forever; the essential oils quickly dissipate. So if you buy dried cat-
nip for your feline friend, store what you don't use in the freezer. 

The Truth About Catnip! 
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Laughter is  STILL 

the Best Medicine! 

   July, 

   2020 

https://www.britishcarclubcharleston.com/Picnic.mp4
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Scleroderma  

 

 

Kevlar 

Kevlar (2 years old) is a handsome, blue-eyed, sweet pup. He 
had suffered severe wounds from being shot with birdshot. 
We have taken this sweet boy in and hope to find him a great 
home. Kevlar needs to live with another dog, and without 
small children. He prefers female over male humans and will 
still need lots of patience and kindness as new situations can 
be scary for him. Kevlar is currently being treated for heart-
worm. He is sure to win you over! 

Parmesan 

Parmesan is a young kitten, about 3 months old, who is as 
cute as can be! An approved adopter for Parmesan would 
begin as a foster and will need to bring her back to the sanc-
tuary for vaccinations intermittently. She will be able to re-
ceive her rabies vaccination and spay at the end of July. Par-
mesan will need to be brought back to the sanctuary before 
that appointment and can be officially adopted once she re-
ceives her rabies vaccination and is spayed!  That will be a 
special day for some very lucky family!  

Layla 

Layla (9 years old) is a friendly girl with an outgoing personali-

ty. She loves every person she meets! She does not mind riding 

in the car, and thinks other dogs are just fine, too! This happy, 

easy-going gal hopes to find a family to call her own, what a 

wonderful addition she would be!  

Johnny Cake 

Johnny Cake (10 years old) is a handsome boy who will take 

a little extra time to warm up. He hopes to find someone 

who will give him a loving home and be patient as he accli-

mates to new surroundings. Johnny would like to be the on-

ly dog in the home so he will not have to share your love and 

affection!  You will not regret reaching out to give this sweet 

boy a fur-ever home.  

July’s Adorable Adoptables! 

Go to halliehill.com and fill out an application to come out to HHAS to meet 

these wonderful animals. They will complete your family! 

    July, 

   2020 

https://halliehill.com/pet-adoptions-charleston-sc/
http://www.halliehill.com
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Chrissie 

Welcome to Hallie Hill! 

Flea 
   July,

  2020 

Harley 

Clyde 

Veronica 

Bonnie 

Rudolph 

Arthur 

Pippa 

Cassie 
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Smokey 

Ch

Welcome to Hallie Hill! 

Zeus    July, 

   2020 

Burrito 

Hazel 

Hickory 

Cashew 

Rosa 

Ella 

Lenox 
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PLEASE Donate to the MAGIC Fund (Medical 

and Geriatric Intensive Care), the Raise the Woof 

Campaign, sponsor a Cat Condo or Canine Cabin 

or become a Hallie Hill Patron!  

• Go to smile.amazon.com and choose Hallie Hill 

to be your beneficiary each time you shop at 

Amazon! 

• Check out our Hallie Hill Wishlist on  

    amazon.com 

• Consumables we need all of the time! 

   Trash Bags         Laundry Detergent   

   Scoopable Cat Litter       Granulated Ant Poison   

  Friskies wet cat food        

   Dry cat food      

   Dog treats and biscuits 

 Paper Plates and Paper Towels 

   Swiffer Wet Jet cleaning pads    

   Bottled water for volunteers    

   Ink for our Epson Workforce 3720 Printer 

  Epson 702—Color and Black 

  How Can You Help? 

 Our July Wish List! 

   July, 

   2020 

https://www.classy.org/give/153732/#!/donation/checkout
https://www.classy.org/campaign/raise-the-woof/c286805
https://www.classy.org/campaign/raise-the-woof/c286805
https://halliehill.com/sponsorship/
https://www.patreon.com/halliehill
https://www.amazon.com/gp/registry/wishlist/TUBQQDMJVWGC/ref=bnav_topnav_lists_1
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 Mission Statement 
Hallie Hill Animal Sanctuary is a 501c3 organization 

that provides a compassionate safe-haven with  
quality food and medical care for dogs and cats;  
a temporary home for those able to be adopted,  

and a forever home for those in need.  

Hallie Hill  

Animal Sanctuary  

Board of Directors 

Marsha Alterman altermanm1126@gmail.com 

Pat Barber pbarber@stonoferrygolf.com 

Jonathan Bayme jb@theory11.com 

Natalie Bluestein natalie@bluesteinanddouglas.com 

Elizabeth Bradham jelizabethbradham@gmail.com 

Helen Bradham helenmbradham@gmail.com 

Dennis Coleman denniscoleman@me.com 

Dorothy Farfone dorothyfarfone@me.com 

Frank Farfone Frank.farfone@comcast.net 

Michelle Fifield michelle@threadpros.net 

John Gratiot johngratiot@gmail.com 

Harvey J. Loew harvey.jloew@gmail.com 

Hallie Hill Animal Sanctuary 

5604 New Road 

Hollywood, SC  29449 

    843-889-3713  

 

      www.halliehill.com 

      info@halliehill.com 

Jennifer Middleton Executive Director 

Caroline Ruiz Adoptions Coordinator/ 

Marketing 

Josh Taber Maintenance 

Daisy McKenzie Animal Care Provider 

Daniela Schneider Animal Care Provider 

Lynn Rosato Howler Editor (Volunteer) 

  Hallie Hill Staff 

Feedback and contributions to the 

Hallie Hill Howler are welcomed! 

Please submit to:  

info@halliehill.com 

   July, 

   2020 

http://www.halliehill.com
mailto:info@halliehill.com

